
April 2025  
 
Dear friends, 
 
It is exciting to once again report to you the blessings that God has 
brought our way. There are a few things that we have observed in church 
planting. One is that the devil never stops fighting, but as long as we are 
faithful to God’s will, His blessings will be upon us. 
 
The beginning of April was full of blessings. Our church in Dangriga hosted 
103 teenagers from all over Belize. Those who have been in our current 
location can only imagine the amount of space that was taken up. The 
theme for the rally was “Breaking the Cycle.” One of the young preachers who has shown tremendous growth and is an 
excellent speaker preached one of the services. He is from the Bayside Baptist Church of Corozal. It was a great time. 
Our next event is Youth Camp with Pastor Ryan Marsh as the guest speaker. 
 
Another young man has been coming to our church for years. His name is Jahel. He just turned 12. I have literally 
watched him grow up, and it is exciting that he placed his trust in Jesus Christ towards the end of March. The Sunday 
after the youth rally, he followed the Lord in believers baptism. 
 
Discipleship has been going well. Labrawn recently completed Level One, and both Zechariah and Madalyn have just 
finished Level Two. It’s been a joy to watch their growth and hunger for the Word. Please continue to keep them in 
prayer as they take the next steps in their spiritual journey and continue to mature in Christ. We are currently using the 
“Foundations of our Faith” curriculum. 
 
Our building program is progressing with the Lord constantly 
providing. We are currently in the process of finishing the back 
walls and the remaining columns before we start on the roof. 
 
Exciting things are happening here. Please continue to pray for 
the work here. Thank you to the Maranatha Baptist Church of 
Bethany, Oklahoma, for taking us on for monthly support. 
 
Serving Christ with a servant’s heart, 
 
John & Robin Harris 
Zechariah, Madalyn, & Kaitlyn  




